
AN'ORNEYS
James M. Wilth*
Heath T. Davis
Peter J. Knowles'i"l'
Brian D. Carter
Edward L. Kelley
'l'heodore M. Hasse
Str"rart D. Ericson
Dustin D. Peterson
Aaron W. Eastorr
Jay R. Bills
Jesse C. Kovacs
W. Nlorgan Maxey
Meg L. Prestidge
Clint C. Hastings
Palmel Cl. Johnson

/-

w-l lldrH

PARALECALS.
Christopher J. Stevens
Venus L. Pearl
Carolynn M. Brown
Collon C. Caureron
BobbiJ. Clark
Brayden A. Croslin
Christina R. Mullins
Sheri C. Ward

LEGAL ASSIST'ANT's.'
Gema E. Ignacio
Vicky A. Garcia
Alondra Salas
Lucia Del Rio
Ashly Ryan
Joel A. Jertij
Mark E. Antonio

LAU/ OFFICE

"Make lsw eosy."
500 W.7th St., Tulsa. OK 74119

Plr; (918) 932-2800 Fax: (918) 932-2900
www. wirthlawoflice. com

May 2,2024

SENT VIA EMAIL: iclark@fox23.com
FOX 23 News
Janna Clark
2625 S. Memorial Dr.,
Tulsa, OK,74129

RE: ATA Creative Learninq Academv

ATA Creative Learning Academy ("ATA") has a long history of providing a safe and

nurturing place that parents can trust to care for their children. ATA is licensed by the State of

Oklahoma and follows all recommendations and best practices provided by the Department of

Human Services to ensure the safety of its students.

On April 9,2024, the owner of the property leased by ATA was doing some repair work

to a fence adjacent to the outdoor recreation areautilized by the students. One of the workers

didn't secure the fence properly and a child wandered outside the gate. It is unfortunate that this

occurred; however, ATA is extremely thankful that a utility worker saw the child outside the

fence and immediately returned the child unharmed.
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On the day of the incident, ATA contacted the child's parents to explain what happened,

apologize, and communicate that the fence had been replaced and was secure. This was all

memorialized in an incident report signed and acknowledged by the parents. Additionally, ATA

contacted their licensing worker, Kellie Miller, to self-report the incident.

Initially, the parents of the child that wandered off continued to bring their children to

ATA for care. At that time, they understood that the incident was isolated and not indicative of

systemic abuse or neglect. Their allegations of child abuse and neglect were made almost twenty

days after the incident and were only made after DHS began its investigation.

ATA maintains that all allegations against it of abuse or neglect of its students are

completely without merit. ATA communicated the circumstances of the incident to the parents of

the child involved immediately after the incident occurred and self-reported the incident to the

DHS.

The allegations of abuse and neglect being made against ATA are false and completely

without merit. ATA is committed to the safety and wellbeing of all its students. Thankfully, the

child involved in this incident suffered no harm and was returned safely back to his family. ATA

is committed to the continuous improvement of their operational procedures and feels confident

the allegations of abuse and neglect currently lodged against them will be unsubstantiated.
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